
To: Senate Committee on Housing and Development 

From: Aileen Kaye, South Marion County Oregon 

Date: 2-6-22 

 

Re: “No” on SB 1537 

Dear Chair Jama, Vice Chair Anderson, and Members of Senate Housing 

and Development,  

I am asking that you do not pass this bill out of your committee.  As of 

this evening (2-6-22) I see no testimony in favor of this bill.   

I am an active member of Friends of Marion County, 1000 Friends of 

Oregon, and the Oregon League of Conservation Voters.   

I have just read the letters submitted to you by 1000 Friends of Oregon and 

by OLCV’s Oregon Conservation Network.  They both detail reasons why 

this bill should not become law.  I agree with them and I hope you will, too. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Aileen Kaye 

 

 


